International Association of Chiefs of Police



IACP Technical Advisory Panel Meeting Chicago, Illinois October 23, 2015

Members in attendance: Chair Robert Ticer, Don Alves, Jonlee Anderle, Karl Citek, Kyle Clark, Jeff Collier, Don Decker, Elizabeth Earleywine, Darrin Grondel, Michael Iwai, Ken Labrato, Daniel Lamm, Jim Maisano, John Marshall, Cecelia Marquart, Amy Miles, Darcy Smith, Joe Turner, Dan Zivkovich.

Guests: Joe Abrusci, Christopher Andreacola, Michael Angarola, Adam Carson, Jerry Glasscock, Joey Kohler, Kemp Layden, Don Marose, Matt Myers, Carl McDonald, Bill O'Leary, Eve Paquette, Jamie Talpin, Tim Tannenbaum.

IACP Staff: Carolyn Cockroft, Chuck Hayes, Sarah Horn.

Welcome and Introductions:

Chair Ticer welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked that the attendees introduce themselves. A meeting sign-up roster was circulated for attendees to complete.

After the introductions, Chair Ticer read the TAP mission statement to set the stage for the meeting. He then introduced Mike Brown from NHTSA. Mike made a retirement presentation to Carolyn Cockroft, who had announced her retirement effective November 6, 2015. After the presentation, Chief Ticer thanked Carolyn for her 28 years of dedicated service and tremendous support of the DEC Program. Chuck Hayes then presented Carolyn with a retirement gift from the TAP members. Carolyn then expressed her thanks for all of the friendships she had made through the years, and for everyone's dedication and willingness to make the DEC Program as successful as it is.

IACP Updates:

Carolyn Cockroft and Chuck Hayes provided an IACP update, which included:

- Cincinnati Conference Carolyn reported that 760 delegates attended the conference, along with 21 exhibitors. The conference feedback continues to be very positive. Carolyn credited Sergeant Wes Stought from the Ohio State Highway Patrol and his conference committee for their work in helping make the conference a success.
- 2016 Conference Carolyn reported that the 2016 conference will be August 13-15th in Denver, Colorado. The annual State Coordinator's meeting will be on August 12th.
- 2014 Training Chuck reported that in 2014 there were 556 ARIDE courses conducted in 46 states, training approximately 10,420 police officers, toxicologists and prosecutors.
 According to IACP DRE Section Annual Report records, there have been 46,621 people trained in the 16-hour classroom ARIDE since its inception in 2009. Other training in 2014 included 75 DRE schools, training over 1,400 DREs.
- AAA Foundation DRE Survey Chuck reported that the AAA Foundation for Traffic Safety
 wants to do a survey of the DRE state coordinators to determine various ways to help the
 DEC Program. The survey questions will be forwarded to the State Coordinators in the near
 future for their consideration. Chuck plans to provide the results of the survey to the TAP
 and DRE Section when completed.